
Viewmont High School 
Community Council Minutes 

April 18, 2018 
 
In attendance:  Sarah Barlow, Katherine Kimball, Amy MacKay, Shawn Johnson, Karen Findley, Tanja 
Watts, Emma Kmetzsch, Jenny Pitt, Nicki Ellis, Sam Erickson, Malissa Wolfer, Ben Hill, Hollie Barenz, April 
Fenn, Sheila Berbert, Jessica Gibbons, Marci Abbott, Neola Jones, Jason Smith  Excused:  Dave Tate, Amy 
Hansen, Valerie Johnson  Not in attendance:  Brooke Holman, Shalice Larsen, Arthur Petersen, Alayne 
VanWagoner, Ricki Wach-Cook 
 
1. Jenny Pitt welcomed the members of the community council.  Tanja Watts made a motion to 

approve the minutes of the April 18, 2018 meeting – 2nd by Jenny Pitt. 
 
2. Ben Hill distributed a copy of the 2018-19 Composite School Plan and reviewed the plan page by 

page.  He referenced the Unique Features and Challenges section on page 3. He pointed out 
how the school is in transition right now due to construction and the new high school that will 
open in Farmington in the fall.  Not only is this a remodel of our building but it is an opportunity 
to remodel our approach to Blended Learning and embracing all of the changes.  Tanja Watts 
made a motion to approve the goals as set forth for next school year – 2nd by Ben Hill.  All were 
in favor of approving the plan as presented. 

 
3. Jason Smith introduced two of next years student body officers.  He took a few minutes to talk 

about the transition challenges ahead.  Viewmont is moving from a student body of around 
1900 students to roughly 1400 and will be losing around 13 teaches due to the boundary 
changes and the new high school.  Our goal and challenge is to do all that we can to help the 
new students – especially the students from West Bountiful feel welcome, included, and happy 
to be a Viking.  The SBO’s and counselors have great ideas that are underway already. 

 
4. The community council will meet again May 16, 2018. 
 
5. Jenny Pitt made a motion to adjourn – 2nd by Ben Hill 
  


